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Maloney, Mike

From: Frank Longhetto <franklonghetto@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, October 10, 2018 11:46 AM
To: Murray, Susie
Subject: Flora Terra cup18-051

Santa Rosa Planning and Economic Development 
 
Susie Murray, 
 
As a property owner and occupant next to 1825 Empire Industrial Ct. I have great concern over the proposed 
business operation of Flora Terra.    
 
As I understand it, there are already 3 or more properties on this short court that have been or are in the 
process of being approved for cannabis operations. 
 
I strongly believe that the addition of 10,400 square feet of cannabis operation is excessive and will put out 
of balance the current business diversity within the neighborhood.  I believe that if the business 
neighborhood is thrown out of balance it should be leaning towards businesses that specifically assist in the 
rebuilding of Coffey Park since the property in question shares the property line with the homes that require 
reconstruction.   
 
The closest cultivation business is approximately 335 meters from Shafer Elementary school.   As I 
understand it, this barely meets the distance requirements from schools.  There must be some consideration 
made that even though the minimum distance has been achieved, that additional adverse impact must be 
reviewed when a neighborhood is slowly being converted to an expansive marijuana operation. 
 
In addition, knowing that these types of businesses transact in cash, a dispensary will most certainly add the 
potential of crime to the neighborhood. 
  
 
Frank Longhetto 
1824 Empire Industrial Ct. 
Santa Rosa CA 95403 
707-321-4655 






